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St. Andrew’s (Methodist) Primary School



        Prescott Street

Little Hulton

Worsley

Manchester

M28 OZA






         Tel: 0161 790 3194

Headteacher: Mrs A Barker
B Ed Hons, N.P.Q.H.


4th May 2017
HOLIDAYS IN TERM TIME
Dear Parents/Carers,

I need to write to you again regarding holidays in term time, following further advice to schools from Salford Local Authority. You may be aware that a “landmark case” concerning the Isle of Wight Council and a parent, Jon Platt, was heard in court- the parent arguing that his child had regular attendance. This court case was finalised on 6th April 2017 and the panel of Justices unanimously ruled in favour of the Isle of Wight Council.

Following this ruling, Salford’s attendance officers have informed all schools that they should now continue to unauthorise all holiday requests;

“If there is an unauthorised holiday or other period of absence, we no longer have to consider attendance outside the period of complaint when determining whether attendance is regular.”

“From immediate effect, we will revert to the previous process which was to issue all parents with a Penalty Notice where a holiday is taken in term time without permission.”
I wanted to share this information with you so that there is no misunderstandings when requests for holidays are refused. Please note that any penalty fine do NOT come into our school budget, but are paid directly to the Local Authority. On the reverse of this letter is a copy of the letter Salford have requested we send out in response to holiday requests. 

Thank you for your understanding and support with this difficult issue. It is important that we do not let any refusal of holiday requests affect the excellent relationships we have between home and school.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs A Barker

Headteacher
Pupil Name: 
Dear 
I have received your request to authorise a Leave of Absence for ………. from inclusive.

Unfortunately due to new legislation that has been brought in by the Department for Education, I am unable to authorise any holidays during school terms from the 1st September 2013. 
The school year is an important time for children in all years both for academic and social reasons.

If your child does not have regular attendance in school you could be prosecuted under Section 444(1) o the Education Act 1996.

Please do not hesitate to contact me should you require further clarification on this matter.

Yours sincerely

Mrs A Barker

Headteacher

[image: image2.jpg]A
L

INVESTORS
IN FAMIILIES



[image: image3.emf] 




 

[image: image4.png]


[image: image5.wmf] 

[image: image8.png]Healthy Schools

SALFORD




                     [image: image2.jpg]

[image: image6.jpg]school
achievement award

deparement for education and skills

2003



[image: image7.jpg]


[image: image8.png]_1262177021.doc
[image: image1.png]






